MINUTES

CITY OF SUWANEE

PUBLIC ARTS COMMISSION (PAC) MEETING
Thursday, November 5, 2009, 5:30 p.m.

Suwanee City Hall

Attending:

Commission Members: Vickie Johnson (arrived at 7 p.m.), Linnea Miller, Earl Mitchell, Jim Rodeghiero, Alison Starnes (two vacancies)

Staff: Denise Brinson

Guests: Dan Foster, Dick Goodman

Call to Order

Denise Brinson called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m.

Approval of September 3, 2009 Meeting Minutes
Linnea Miller moved to accept the minutes from the September 3, 2009 meeting as presented (Jim Rodeghiero 2nd).  Motion carried 4-0.

Adoption of Agenda

Earl Mitchell moved to accept the agenda as presented (Linnea Miller 2nd).  Motion carried 

4-0.

Suwanee Arts Partnership (SAP) Update

Denise Brinson reported that Carrie Tankersley has resigned her role as co-chair for the Suwanee Arts Partnership (SAP) due to work and travel conflicts.  Natalie Shore will continue as chairperson for the organization.

The SAP had a very successful Suwanee Day booth given the weather.  Hundreds of festival attendees stopped by the booth, bid on artwork, and were exposed to the organization and the city’s public art initiative.

Denise Brinson updated the PAC on SAP priorities for 2010 with the focus still being on community awareness and fund-raising.  Priorities include:

· Caboose lighting – volunteer for arts and crafts

· Arts in the Park – tentative date April 24, 2010 (Sidewalk Chalk competition, entertainment, artists selling and demonstrating craft)

· Summer Fundraiser (variation of “Whose Coming to Dinner?” event previously discussed)

· Holiday Card Contest and Fund-raiser (currently researching)

· Plein Air Art Event (currently researching)

PAC Vacancy Update

Denise Brinson reported that about 10 people thus far have inquired about the opening.  As decided at the last meeting, if the PAC has any comments, they should contact Council Members directly.  A decision will likely be made by the December Council meeting.  The Council will also determine if the PAC will be re-established at that time (according to the Public Arts Ordinance, the PAC is to “sun-set” in December, 2009.)

Developer Presentation – Regions Bank

Linnea Miller and Denise Brinson have contacted Jack Marshall, the architect representing Regions Bank.  He is unsure of Regions Bank including a public art component to the project at this time.  Denise has e-mailed him preliminary sponsorship information.  Linnea and Denise will continue to follow-up with Regions Bank. 

Project Updates

New City Hall Public Art

Denise reported that the artwork is being fabricated and is on target to be installed December 2009.  

North Gwinnett Arts Association

Vickie Johnson continues to pursue starting a cooperative organization for professional artists in the greater Suwanee area (modeled after the North Georgia Arts Guild).  She has had an initial planning meeting.  
SculpTour Program

Denise Brinson presented a draft sponsorship level document for review by the PAC.  The PAC agreed to proceed (see attached).

To inspire the PAC, Linnea Miller showed slides of a public art program recently organized in Grand Rapids, Michigan (see www.artprize.org for more information).

Linnea Miller, Earl Mitchell, and Monica Staniszewska have completed a draft locational master plan (see attached PowerPoint, list of potential locations, and map).  Earl presented the initial ideas.  Discussion ensued.  PAC members were asked to review the locations and be prepared to give feedback at the next meeting.

Linnea Miller moved to adjourn (Jim Rodeghiero 2nd).  Motion carried 5-0.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:55 p.m.

Minutes taken by Denise Brinson.
